
 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING: FRIDAY 21st JUNE 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Club was held on Friday 21st June at 7.30 p.m. via Zoom      

 

NOTES 

 

1. Welcome and apologies for absence 

Jason Kabel as chair welcomed attendees 

 

2. Receiving and, if thought fit, adopting, the officers’ reports (to be tabled) 

The AGM agreed and adopted the following reports: 

a) NAL 

b) SAL 

c) Upper YDL 

d) MYAL 

e) Cross Country & Winter Teams 

f) Coaching 

g) Officials 

 

The club had considerable team and individual success in both Summer and Winter 

competition, with both the NAL & SAL team finishing second in their respective top flight 

leagues. The Upper YDL team made it to the National finals where they finished third. The club 

thanked all the team managers, coaches and officials for their efforts and commitment in 

achieving such positive results. 

 

3. Receiving and, if thought fit, adopting the Annual Statement of Accounts 

The AGM adopted the annual statement of accounts noting that the club remains in sound 

financial health. 

 

4. Election of officers and committee members: 

The following officers were elected 

 

• Chairman – Jason Kabel 

• Vice-Chairman – Laura Alleyne 

• Treasurer – Robert Heath 

• Secretary – Kiran Yadav 



 
 

• Director of Coaching – Mike Lepps 

• Officials Secretary – Tom Morris 

• Meeting manager – Mark Cursons 

• Community Liaison Officer – Mike Lepps & Harvey Griffiths 

• Club Welfare Officers – Jim Cooper & Emiley Antcliffe 

• Membership Secretary – Jim Cooper 

• Athletes’ Representative – Megan Bailey 

• Website & IT – Mike Lepps 

• Team Managers (NAL (Tony Bush assisted by Tim Hughes, Harvey Griffiths, Rohan Samuel, 

Lesley McArdle), SAL (Jason Kabel), UKYDL Upper (Martin Russell) , MYAL (Kiran Solanki & 

Jeff Suffield), Veterans (Vacant), Winter (Nick Andrews, Lesley McArdle & Chris Finill)) 

• Other posts as determined by the meeting  

 

5. Appoint an Auditor: 

Steve Allen was reappointed 

 

6. Any other business (for discussion only) 

Letter from HMRC re CASC – Committee agreed we are still eligible and meet the conditions 

Tony Bush noted that the National Relays are at Birmingham on 25th August – likely Harrow 

AC will be represented via NAL success 


